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United Nations Human Rights Council Forum on Human Rights, Democracy and the Rule of Law, on 16- 17th November 2021. 
 III. “Making justice truly accessible to all”.
  Racial Profiling in Switzerland. 
On 30 August 2021, the police shoot and killed, Roger Nzoy Wilhelm, a 37-year-old Black man living in Zurich at Morges train station, Switzerland. He was the fourth Black person to have died after coming in contacts with the police in the canton of Vaud alone, since 2016. Ten black people has been torn from life by the police in Switzerland in the last twenty years.  
Pan African Womens Association, Switzerland and the Swiss Social Democratic Party (SP) Migrants section
• is deeply saddened by the latest Black victim of police violence and expresses its deepest condolences to the relatives of Roger Nzoy Wilhelm who was shot dead in Morges; 
• reaffirms the unfulfilled demands adopted by the Resolution paper drafted to the Swiss national parliament on racial profiling after the Social Democratic Party Migrants annual conference of 9 June 2018; 
• stresses that discriminatory stop and frisk practices by the police on People of Colour (racial and ethnic profiling) should not be addressed as misconduct by individual officers; rather, but as institutional and structural discrimination; 
• welcomes the fact that five cantons and five cities have set up ombudsman offices to deal with such incidents and the Canton of Geneva has set up an independent complaints body; 
• calls on the other twenty one cantons to also offer low-threshold complaint mechanisms for those affected by cases of racial and ethnic profiling; 
• calls on the cantonal sections of the SP Migrants to set up working groups with those affected by racial profiling and to engage into a permanent dialogue with the police;
 • congratulates the Alliance against Racial Profiling, which, together with many other civil society organizations, has successfully ensured that racial profiling is investigated by the UN Human Rights Council as part of the Universal Review of Human Rights in Switzerland and that a United Nations- Working Group of Experts on People of African Descent (WGEPAD) will travel to Switzerland in January 2022; 
• requests the head of the Eidg. Departments of Justice and Police Federal Councillor Karin Keller-Sutter, Fedpol Director Nicoletta della Valle, Chief Customs Director Christian Bock as supreme border guard and the Commander of the Military Police Brigadier Hans Schatzmann to receive the WGEPAD on the occasion of their visit in January 2022 and to take effective measures to finally effectively put a stop to the discriminatory practices in the racial profiling of People of Colour; 
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